


The fiscal reality facing the school district this year is something that should concern our entire community. Decisions 

made over the past 10 years have combined to make this perfect storm necessitating a record budget increase. The 

budget has been far from stable and consistent. This BoE is willing to meet the challenge of fixing this, as we are 

committed to sustaining the learning needs of Colchester's students. 

The BoE has always budgeted for the full cost of Special Education (see attached memo from the Director of Pupil 

Services and Special Education). Neither the BoE nor the Superintendent ever said the community is "on the hook" 

for the entire $1.2 million increase in Special Education. The school district has already provided summary statistics 

and an explanation of this increase. The district will not provide student level data, as that would violate student 

confidentiality and the Family Rights and Privacy Act (FERPA). 

Our Administrators have worked diligently and collaboratively to provide an honest representation of our schools' 

needs. Our Central Office has provided all required budget information in a format that is transparent and contains 

more detail than any year prior. We compliment them on their hard work. We are prepared to answer any BoF 

questions at the workshop on Tuesday, March 21 2023, and we eagerly await BoF recommendations. 
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